
I have not received any state unemployment compensation since I signed up on April 6, 2020. I have 
received two weeks of Federal funds on 4/11 and 4/18/2020.  I have now received a notice on the DJFS 
website that I have a "break in claim" and that I need to contact them via phone for assistance.  That has 
proven to be impossible, their phone system tells me it's too busy and to try later, the online chat is 
always too busy.  I am afraid that I am going to be in financial dire straits if I do not get some help from 
the state soon.  Is there anything you could do to help on this? I realize that everything is overwhelmed 
with so many being out of work.  I don't know what else to do, I would be glad to stay on hold on the 
phone as long as possible but the system disconnects the call I never get the chance. I am not asking for 
much, but I need to pay my bills, I don't like this as does anyone, but I am a hard working Ohio resident, 
born and raised here, I have never reached out to anyone in government before, but this time I need 
some help. 
  
 


